
The National Medical Taskforce for 
Combating the Coronavirus (COVID-19) has 

updated international arrival procedures
All incoming passengers arriving to the 

Kingdom of Bahrain from: 

The Republic of India

The Islamic Republic of 
Pakistan

The People's Republic of 
Bangladesh

Democratic Socialist 
Republic of Sri Lanka

Federal Democratic 
Republic of Nepal

Applies to 
transit 

passengers

Must provide proof of negative 
PCR test with a QR code 

conducted not more than 48 
hours before departure

All existing travel-related procedures 
remain in force


